Minutes

Personnel Committee Meeting

Wednesday, March 19, 2008

5:00 p.m.

At

Spring Green Village Office

154 N. Lexington Street

Spring Green, WI 53588

1. Call to order and attendance: Tom Wermuth called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. Personnel Committee Members present: Tom Wermuth, Dale Hottmann and Vern Liegel. Other present: Wendy Crary, Kevin Wilkins and Greg Wipperfurth.

2. Appoint minute taker: Wendy Crary appointed minute taker. 

3. Read and approve minutes of the May 9, 2007 Personnel Committee Meeting. Liegel moved and Hottmann seconded to approve the minutes of the May 9, 2007 Personnel Committee Meeting. Motion carried.

4. Review and approve agenda: Hottmann moved and Liegel seconded to approve the agenda as presented. Motion carried.
5. Discussion and possible action regarding Village Employee Personnel Policy. 

a. The personnel committee first met with Greg Wipperfurth. Wipperfurth explained to the committee how comp-time and overtime works for the Public Works Department and how the on-call weekend shifts are handled in the department. Wermuth stated, “We need to strengthen the wording in the proposed policy to have evaluations for the Department Heads.” Hottmann said, “The problem is that we don’t have anyone above the Department Heads besides the Village President.” “There needs to be a review process.” The committee discussed pay procedures for all employees and those employees that are members of the volunteer fire department. Wipperfurth explained the different pay scales for Public Works employees in surrounding communities.

b. Kevin Wilkins arrived at 5:30 p.m. and met with the personnel committee at 5:45 p.m. Wilkins explained the Police Department current practices for overtime and comp-time. Wilkins said, “Ideally I would like to see all employees entitled to comp-time and overtime pay, whichever they prefer at the time. Wilkins stated, “As for salaried employees, any flex time they accrue must be used up by November 15th or it’s lost.” Crary interjected, “No offense, but that’s easy for you to say when you have three full-time employees and twelve part-time employees.” Crary continued by saying, “As of tomorrow I will already have my full forty hours in due to the number of night meetings I’ve had this week, I had forty-five hours last week.” “I have two people to cover our Village Office, if one of us is gone, the other one has to be here there is no part-time staff to call in.” Wilkins stated, “The Village Office needs more staff.” 

c. Crary met with the personnel committee at 6:15 p.m. The committee discussed current payroll procedures and other possibilities surrounding overtime, comp-time / flextime and vacation time.

6. Adjourn: Liegel moved and Hottmann seconded to adjourn at 6:37 p.m. Motion carried.

